



November 18, 2013

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Education Program Supervisors
Section Chiefs/Division Personnel
Public Schools District Supervisors
Elementary and Secondary School Heads

The damages wrought by Super typhoon Yolanda signal a call for national unity and concern. Catandunganous have so much to thank of for being spared from natural disasters especially Typhoon Yolanda. To express our solidarity and sympathy to the victims in the Visayas, massive relief efforts are needed and extended.

DepEd Bicol Mission spearheaded by the Bicol Association of Schools Superintendents challenges the teachers, pupils, students, PTA, SSG/SPG Officers and other club officers, school heads and personnel to share their blessings in kind (toys, used clothings, story books, groceries, etc.). Every school/district has to start gathering/collecting these items and later turn-over to the Division Office c/o <u>Dr. Josefa V. Zape</u> up to the first week of December only.

With these simple things, at least we help them lift their spirits, console them and ease their sufferings.

For wide dissemination and compliance.

dse l. boncillo, ceso vi

C, Schools Division Superintendent